 THAN
TAMPA HOMEOWNERS, AN ASSOCIATION OF NEIGHBORHOODS
MEETING OF June 11, 2014
HELD AT UNION STATION

1. President Jerry Frankhouser opened the meeting by asking for a moment of silence to reflect on our mission and that we pledge allegiance to the flag.  He then asked that the members and guests introduce themselves.
 
2. We welcomed Thom Snelling, Director of Planning and Development, who was accompanied by Sal Ruggiero, Manager of the Neighborhood Enhancement Division (formerly Code Enforcement).  Mr. Ruggiero discussed the ongoing merger of Code Enforcement and Clean Sweep.  The city has been divided into five (5) districts for greater efficiency of both Code Enforcement and Clean Sweep. The city bought new equipment to keep the streets clean.  Efforts are being made to catch illegal dumping with cameras. The cameras, however, cannot see everything.  He urged citizens to contact Neighborhood Enhancement to report illegal dumping. 

3. Mr. Snelling introduced Vanessa McCleary, newly hired Manager of the Housing and Community Development Division.  Ms. McCleary told of her 25 years in community development.  She gave an overview of the Consolidated Plan 2113 – 2017, Annual Action Plan, FY 15/PY 14 required by the federal Department of Housing and Urban Development.  The deadline for input is June 20.

4. Miray Holmes, Manager of the Office of Community Partnerships & Neighborhood Engagement, enumerated events of interest to neighborhoods.  She noted, in particular, that the Florida Neighborhoods Conference would be held in Orlando from July 10 till July 12.  She then asked our feelings about having the city participate in hosting a state conference.  After a short discussion, Margaret Vizzi made the following motion, which was seconded and past unanimously.

MOTION:  THAN supports the idea that the city explore the feasibility of being part of a group hosting a state neighborhood conference in Tampa, probably in 2016.

5. Serving as the Election Committee, Margaret Vizzi announced the results of the election of officers:  President, Jerry Frankhouser; Vice President, Gail Matson; Treasurer, Sally Flynn; Secretary, Fredric Zerla.

6. [bookmark: _GoBack]Margaret Vizzi announced that Cathy Coyle, Planning & Urban Design Manager/Zoning Administrator, would attend a meeting of the Policy Review Committee (formerly the Zoning Committee) at her house at 5:30 p.m., Wednesday, June 18 to discuss the proposed changes to the Zoning Code, January Cycle, 2014.  Margaret invites those interested to attend, 213 S. Sherrill Ave., west of Westshore, on the corner of Azeele and Sherrill.

7. Noting that the proposed zoning changes are moving swiftly to adoption and that THAN would not meet again till August, Sally Flynn made the following motion.  It was seconded and passed unanimously.

MOTION:  THAN allows the Policy Review Committee to speak on its behalf on all matters pertaining to the presently proposed changes to the Zoning Code.

8. Patricia Torres gave the Treasurer’s Report.  Seven associations renewed their memberships, so $175 was deposited into the account.  No other activity occurred.

9. Fredric Zerla gave the Secretary’s Report.  No changes had been suggested to the first draft of the May Minutes, which were accepted as presented.  He also reported that he had sent the election ballot and the membership renewal form to the THAN Representatives and the Former President Member on the day after the May Meeting.

10. Several members reported on events in their neighborhoods.  Forest Hills NA welcomed us to participate in the Babe Day Golf Tournament at the Babe Zaharias Golf Course on Saturday, June 28.

11. The meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.  As THAN does not meet in July, the next meeting will be on Wednesday, August 13, from 7:00 till 9:00 p.m. at UNION STATION.  The agenda will be announced later.

Respectfully submitted,



Fredric Zerla, Secretary



